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STATEMENT OF CAPDI ON 
THE COMMUNE COUNCIL ELECTION IN CAMBODIA 

In response to the invitation of the National Election Committee through the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs and International Cooperation of the Royal Government of Cambodia, the election 
observation delegation of the Centrist Asia-Pacific Democrats International <CAPDIJ led by 
Honorable Agung Laksono, Vice-Chairman of CA POI and Former Speaker of Republic of Indonesia, 
nine delegates from Indonesia, Japan, the Philippines, and Turkey arrived in Cambodia to observe the 
20 I 7 commune co unci I election. 

As part of the mission, the CAPDI delegation paid a visit to Prime Minister Hun Sen and leaders of three 
main political parties such as the Cambodian People·s Party <CPPJ, the National United Front for an 

Independent, Peaceful and Cooperative Cambodia <Funcinpec) and the Cambodia National Rescue Party 
<CNRP>. Moreover, we were also briefed by representatives fi·om the National Election Committee and 
Civil Society Organization Alliance Forum on a range of issues regarding the election process. 

On Election Day, the CAPO I delegation went to a number of polling stations in the capital city of Phnom 
Penh and in provinces. We were impressed by a large voter turnout of 80% of all the registered voters and 
we observed that people were casting their vote in an open and free environment. More importantly, 
voters appeared to be more enthusiastic and happy to take part in the election process. There was no sign 
of intimidation, coercion and violence. Furthermore, the election staff was selected through a transparent 
and competitive process and they did theirjob with a high degree of integrity and professionalism. 

We were also grateful for the Cambodian government·s efforts in ensuring safety and security for 
voters, members of political parties, the election staff, members of the media and local and 
international observers before, during and after the election. The CAPDI delegation along with 
representatives from various political parties and civil society organizations also monitored the vote 
counting process. 

The CAPDI delegation also noticed that Cambodia has made a lot of progress since the country fully 
achieved peace and stability after the transition period of the late 1990s. 

Progress can be seen, not only in the economy, but also in the political democrat process. 

Finally, the CAPDI delegation would like to congratulate the Cambodian people, the NEC and the 
nearly 8 million registered voters and other relevant agencies for successfully conducting a free , fair, 
secrete and credible commune council election. We witnessed a sincere desire from the voters to 
express their sentiment in a peaceful and democratic manner. We are confident that political leaders 
would be able to resolve their differences also through a peaceful and win-win manner. CAPDI is 
ready to support any process that would lead to peace, stability and prosperity in Cambodia. 
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